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  1906 Earthquake Centennial Alliance 

MINUTES – STEERING COMMITTEE MEETING

January 24, 2005

12:30 PM – 1:45 PM

Koret Auditorium at the San Francisco Public Library (Main Branch)

The next Steering Committee Meeting has not yet been determined.

[The next General Meeting tentatively is scheduled for Tuesday, April 12 from 10:00 AM to 12 PM in the Lecture Hall at The Oakland Museum]

In Attendance:

Steering Committee Members:

Mary Lou Zoback
USGS, Alliance Chair

Susan Garcia
USGS, Alliance Coordinator

Lind Gee
UC Berkeley – Seismological Lab

Pete Howes
San Francisco Fire Department

Mary Miller
Exploratorium

Rosemary Roach
CBS-5

Judy Scotchmore
California Science Teachers Association

Fred Turner
Structural Engineer, Seismic Safety Commission

1. Welcome and Introductions –

Mary Lou Zoback welcomes members of the Steering Committee following the 1906 General Meeting. Brief meeting will include key issues.

2. Discussed commercial ventures and endorsement of books –

Committee discussed and agreed to feature recent and new books relevant to the 1906 Centennial.  The Alliance will not endorse any one book, but instead will simply list the books, provide links to their publisher. 

At least one author has offered to donate a percentage of the proceeds of any sales generated by the Alliance web page.  This generous offer was gratefully accepted by the Steering Committee with the hope that other authors featured might be willing to do the same.  Alliance should not handle the sales and distribution directly, but instead will investigate having this done by a third party, like Amazon, which has programs that could take care of it. 

Earl Aurelius (Alliance Executive Director) was unable to attend the meeting but had sent a note about Gladys Hansen’s web site which shows that she too was using links to Amazon for order fulfillments. Earl reports that Amazon gives up to 10.5% referral fees.  

Amazon also has book “reviews” already set up, which can easily be linked to the books on the ’06 Alliance product web page.

A recommendation from Lind Gee for those author or publishers that would prefer not to go through Amazon would be acceptable as long as their ordering process achieves the same purpose and does not put a financial burden on the 1906 Alliance.

3. Steering Committee Membership–

We agreed that membership on the Committee is for individuals belong to a group or organization.  However, Steering Committee members are there not just to represent their own organization or group, but  rather that category of organizations.

4. Discussion of Alliance activities –

Rosemary Roach reported that TV station CBS-5 will kick-off in April 2005 activities and awareness leading up to the April 2006 Centennial.

The USGS and CBS-5 will work with Steve Wessells, USGS video producer ,on an hour-long program related to the 1906 earthquake.  It will be independently funded and CBS-5 will generously donate the air-time and production help to the project.  CBS-5 will include an on-air Town Hall meeting in prime-time, following the film. Rosemary is requesting a panel of experts from the 1906 Alliance members from the USGS, FEMA, OES, Red Cross, Fire Department, Structural Engineers, etc., that can help respond to questions, e-mails, etc.  DVDs of the special program will be available for distribution to schools.  Pete Howes also recommends that distribution of the DVDs at the citizen level can be done in San Francisco through NERT (Neighborhood Emergency Response Team) and similar groups exist in other cities statewide.

CBS-5 will be working with Harold Brooks with the American Red Cross, to produce earthquake preparedness messages. The idea is to air one a month beginning April 2005 and carry through April 2006.  This would officially be in the form of a PSA (Public Service Announcement), but if an interested sponsor (corporation) wants to buy the messages they will gain a spot on prime time tv.  PSAs are generally used during the news period.

Rosemary Roach is also working with KCBS-radio.  CBS-5 will produce programs and give the audio to KCBS radio to play on their station.

Judy Scotchmoor asked about whether the various earthquake shows could be reused for educational purposes.  The shows are being archived and reuse of them programs can also be considered..

Mary Lou Zoback mentions that the special hour-long program breaks down to production cost that are approximately $60k.  Committed right now as far as time and expenses include: CBS-5 donation of air-time and production help and the USGS paying Steve Wessells salary.  California Earthquake Authority will contribute half of the productions costs.  FEMA hopefully will also contribute.  Other groups are being approached. One of the requirements of the CEA is that 2,000 copies of the program be reproduced and shown in schools throughout the state. 

Mary Lou Zoback has been pursuing a possible trench exhibit on the Hayward Fault in the City of Fremont.  She has met with the City of Fremont and they are interested. Mary Lou has a verbal commitment from a private company located in Fremont for partial funding of the exhibit.  A private consulting firm has agreed to provide design/stability analysis services for free.  

Another Centennial project that Mary Lou Zoback mentioned is production of a new earthquake information and preparedness pamphlet for the public, to update that provided by the USGS after the Loma Prieta earthquake.  We are considering revising a southern California recent pamphlet called “Putting Down Roots in Earthquake Country”.  The CEA (California Earthquake Authority) is very interested in having a northern California version with the same look and feel as the southern California version (obviously, modified content). A group of authoritative agencies will be involved in the production, including the American Red Cross, OES (Office of Emergency Services); FEMA, ABAG, CA Seismic Safety Commission, Fire Department, CEA, among others.  Rosemary Roach (CBS-5) is interested in using vignettes that tell people where they can pick up a copy of the publication, etc. Fred Turner recommends to CBS-5 and the group that we use the already existing information related to earthquake preparedness established by the National Disaster Council.  Another suggestion from the steering committee was to change the cover slightly to differentiate from the southern California publication, for example, adding the San Francisco/Oakland skyline in the distant; Golden Gate Bridge; the San Francisco Bay; Group will get started in early February.

Judy Scotchmoor, California Science Teachers Association, mentions that she would like to start giving Alliance members an idea of what goes on at a CSTA Conference because we should start thinking about what people want to do in 2006.  The 2005 CSTA conference will be at the end of October in Palm Springs and the actual deadline for doing workshops of any sort is February 16.  Also, there is the possibility  of exhibit booths is another consideration.  The 2006 CSTA conference will be in San Francisco in mid-October.  The CSTA conference committee plans ahead and already knows that in 2006 the focus will be on the 1906 commemoration. Fred Turner mentions that the earthquake engineers are putting together a series of tutorials that will be released in April 2006 but there is no reason why they can’t be packaged and a proposal for February is doable for the conference in October 2005.

Pete Howes suggested another idea for an Alliance product—a safety video that can be shown in all the hotels in San Francisco and throughout the Bay Area which would include earthquake preparedness information in multi-languages. The audience would be targeted for travelers new or with little information about what to do in the event of an earthquake. 

Mary Lou thanked the Steering Committee for accommodating the brief meeting.

Meeting adjourn.
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